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June 17,2008

Mr. Harry Sargeant,III
President
International Oil Trading Company, Ltd.
3020 North Military Trail, Suite 100

Boca Raton,FL 33431

Dear Mr. Sargeant:

I am writing regarding recent allegations that Defense Department contractors have been

overcharging the U.S. government to ship fuel to U.S. bases in lraq. According to a recent press

account regarding International Oil Trading Company (IOTC), "Fot each gallon ofjet fuel that is

delivered to the U.S. military in Iraq, IOTC charges the Pentagon $1.08 over the market price."'
According to this account, the Pentagon confirmed that "IOTC was not the lowest bidder" for
this contract, but that IOTC was the only company with a "Lettet of Authorization" from the

Jordanian government, which was a Deiense Department requirement in the contracl.2

To assist the Committee in examining these allegations, I request that you provide the

following information relating to your contracts with the Defense Department:

l. Copies of all contracts, task or delivery orders, statements of work, or other agreements

between the Defense Department and IOTC or any of its subsidiaries, affiliates, or

subcontractors relating to shipping fuel to Iraq;

All requests for proposals issued by the Defense Department relating to these contracts;

All contract proposals, amendments, modifications, and revisions submitted to the

Defense Department relating to these contracts;

All communications since January 1,2005, between IOTC representatives and officials
from the Defense Department, including the Defense Logistics Agency and the Defense

Energy Support Center, relating to the solicitation and award of these contracts;

t Iroq Fuel Deql Sparks Szif, MSNBC.com (May 28,2003).
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5. Copies of any "Letters of Authorization" or similar documents from the Jordanian

government or its representatives to the Defense Department or IOTC or its

representatives relating to these contrpcts, and any communications regarding these

letters;

6. All internal audits, evaluations, reports, or other assessments of the performance of IOTC

relating to these contracts;

7 . The annual amount paid to IOTC under each of IOTC's government contracts from 2003

to 2008; and

8. For each year since 2003, the following information:

a. IOTC's total annual Profit;

b. IOTC,s total annual profit from all govemment contracts; and

c. IOTC's total annual profit from all contracts relating to shipping fuel to Iraq.

Please provide this information by Friday, July 1 1, 2008.

I also request that IOTC offrcials provide a briefing to Committee staff on your fuel-

related contracts with the Defense Department no later than July 1 1, 2008.

The Committee on Oversight and Govemment Reform is the principal oversight

committee in the House of Representatives and has broad oversight jurisdiction as set forth in

House Rule X. An attachment to this letter provides additional information about how to

respond to the Committee's request.

If you have any questions about this request, please contact David Rapallo or Steve

Glickman of the Committee staff at (202)225-5420.

Sincerely,

Henry A. Waxman
Chairman

Enclosure

cc: Tom Davis
Ranking Minority Member




